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Health Inequities in Saskatoon:  
An Update on Reports & Actions 

2022 W. F. Mitchell Bioethics Seminar 

A series of studies and reports conducted by the Saskatoon Health Region from 2006 to 

2017 compared the health status of residents within Saskatoon’s low income 

neighbourhoods to the rest of the city and found substantial disparities in all areas of 

health. The magnitude of the inequalities in health outcomes is shocking for a city in the 

western world and many of them were not improving over time. These reports were 

followed by a review of evidence—informed policy options that could reduce these health 

inequities, both within the health system and through other sectors. In the intervening 

years, many groups and initiatives have used this information to improve programs and 

policies but many more opportunities for improvement remain. 

For more than 20 years, Dr. Cory Neudorf served as chief medical officer for the former 

Saskatoon Health Region, now the SHA. He is currently the interim senior medical health 

officer with the SHA.  Dr. Neudorf is also involved with public health at the national level as 

the current president of the Urban Public Health Network of Canada, and former president 

of both the Canadian Public Health Association and the Public Health Physicians of Canada. 
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